


Held on:  

Thursday 3 October 2024 at 5pm
Place: 


Committee Room 3, Council House 

Present:
Sybil Hanson (Chair)

Chris Bishop

David Kershaw

Gary Watson


Helen Quinn


Isobel Rose


John Teago


Joss Andrews

Lisa Henden

Louise Kelman

Louise Stewart

Nicky Downes

Ruth Williamson

Sharon Cutler
In attendance:
Cllr Kindy Sandhu – Cabinet Member for Education and Skills

Rachael Sugars – Head of Education Improvement and Standards


Sarah Kinsell - Finance Manager

Paul Hammond – Lead Accountant

Lucy Lambert – Education Support and Improvement Co-ordinator
CSF18/24
APOLOGIES AND WELCOMES
Apologies were recorded from Alison Francis, Claire Turpin, Fiona Brinson, Glenn Mellor, Leah Baddeley, Marina Kelly, Michael Berry, Rachael Barnes, Rosemary Malcolm, Sarah Kenrick, Sarah Malam and Sinead Smith.

David Kershaw, Lisa Henden and Sharon Cutler were welcomed as new members on Schools Forum. Michelle Nisbet has resigned from Schools Forum and was thanked for her support over the years.

CSF19/24
ELECTION OF CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR



Chair of Schools Forum – Sybil Hanson proposed and seconded.



Vice-Chair of Schools Forum – Isobel Rose proposed and seconded.

CSF20/24
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 7th March were confirmed, Schools Forum members are encouraged to read the minutes in conjunction with the presentation slides.
CSF21/24
MATTERS ARISING AND REVIEW OF ACTION LOG


The below actions have been completed or are on today’s agenda:

· CSF13/24 - Lucy Lambert to speak to Early Years team about including SENIF information in the Monday update email.
· CSF13/24 - Sarah Kinsell to confirm whether SENIF process changes will impact on children already receiving funding.
· CSF13/24 - Paul Hammond to put together a guide for PVIs on IDACI.
· CSF13/24 - Lucy Lambert to add Michelle Nisbet to Monday comms email distribution list.
· CSF14/24 - Rachael Sugars to continue conversations about infant class size and FAP.
The below actions are ongoing:
· CSF14/24 - Marina Kelly and Rachael Sugars to discuss the mainstream banded model and 1:1 support.
· CSF16/24 - Rachael Barnes and Jeannette Essex to discuss commissioned places at Hereward College.

Action – Rachael Sugars to confirm whether SENIF is termly or every two terms.

CSF22/24
SCHOOLS FORUM MEMBERSHIP
· Please see presentation slides 4 to 6 and Membership report.
· There have been changes since the report was published – Glenn Mellor, David Kershaw and Lisa Henden have joined the academy group, Michael Berry will represent Special School Governors, and Sharon Cutler will represent the PRU group.
· There is one vacancy remaining on Schools Forum in the maintained Special Headteacher group.


Action – Lucy Lambert to contact maintained Special Headteachers about Schools Forum vacancy.


Decision: Schools Forum should approve updated membership split.



Voting: All Members



Result: Carried unanimously

CSF23/24
NATIONAL UPDATE
· Please see presentation slides 8 to 13.

Action – Paul Hammond to consult with Special and Alternative Provision schools on core schools budget grant allocations.

· Please see presentation slides 14 to 15.

· It has now been confirmed that supplementary grants will be mainstreamed into the NFF going forward.

· Please see presentation slides 16 to 18.

It was asked:

What does the other items line include?

This line includes the copyright licence charge, and a pensions grant for central staff which has been rolled into this block.

· Please see presentation slide 19.

· It was highlighted that approval of central expenditure may need to be deferred to January’s Schools Forum, depending on when the budget is published.

· Schools Forum agreed that a sub-group to review central expenditure is not needed this year, and a detailed discussion at a future Schools Forum will be sufficient.


Action – Paul Hammond to confirm arrangements for approving central expenditure at a future Schools Forum meeting.



It was asked:

I am aware that other LAs are reducing SEND transport, how are we managing this budget?

The amount listed in central expenditure is a small contribution towards a core funded budget of around £7m. Jeannette Essex is leading a piece of work on how to meet our statutory duties in this area, but also ensure that we remain within budget.

The quality of service from admissions is extremely good in difficult times. Especially when compared to my experience in other Local Authorities, where they don’t have enough officers supporting and many children are out of school.

The admissions code is very specific, there is a particular route and process that we have to follow. There will always be issues, but we aim to be as responsive as possible when they occur.

CSF24/24
2023/24 DSG OUTTURN AND RESERVES
· Please see presentation slides 21 to 22 and 2023/24 DSG Outturn / School Balances report.

It was asked:

Our current approach with bulge classes and having to place children through FAP is causing a real issue for infant class sizes. The bulge classes are being put in KS2 rather than KS1. Are there plans to put bulge classes in KS1, as the current ones are not meeting need.

Conversations are taking place with Legal colleagues about infant class size, so cannot pick this point up further at this stage. An update on bulge classes was shared at Primary Steering and will also come to the next Primary Partnership in October. Our preference is to expand schools that have existing spaces, and there are examples where this is happening.

Action: Lucy Lambert to share admissions presentation with Schools Forum members.
· Please see presentation slide 23.
It was asked:

The spend on out of city and independent places is continuing to go up. Is this because we haven’t got spaces?

We have seen a significant increase in demand for these places. We are doing as much as we can to meet need in the city, but some of these children have needs that cannot be met by current providers. The Woodfield expansion will ensure that we can meet more needs in-city.

Why isn’t the £3.9m for future use being used to support with these rising costs? What is the plan to resolve the issues with Special?
We have planned an increased number of places for Woodfield and Secondary broad spectrum. We will also have two further ERPs in Primary, the plan is to provide more support for children through this process. We are in a position where we haven’t got the funding to put lots more places in Special, as this would cause us to go into DSG deficit – which then impacts on the whole Council budget.

The direction of travel from the Government is not to put funding into building new Special schools, but to provide training for staff and place children in mainstream instead. This is part of the Workforce Strategy that Nicky Aston is putting together, as well as other strands – the aim is to pull everything together into a plan that will be shared at a future Partnership meeting.


Action: An item on SEND/Workforce Strategy to come to a future Schools Forum.

· Please see presentation slide 24.

It was asked:

What are the plans for the remaining £13.6m?

This will help us to balance the increased High Needs costs, if these are higher than the amount of funding we receive. We are hoping it will last a few years but there are lots of unknowns at this point. We are waiting to hear further from the Government on this - the forecast across the country is there will be a £4.5billion deficit on High Needs.
How are Councils in deficits being managed, do they receive additional funding?

There are two schemes called Safety Valve and Delivering Better Value. There is no additional funding for the delivering better value scheme, but the Department for Education will scrutinise financial plans and spending. There is additional funding for some Local Authorities in safety valve positions, but they have to sign conditions with the Department for Education and put in place various reforms.


Action: Lucy Lambert to send High Needs report from March 24 to Schools Forum members.

CSF25/24
SCHOOL BALANCES
· Please see presentation slides 26 to 27 and 2023/24 DSG Outturn / School Balances report.

It was asked:

In terms of the academy trust handbook - schools are recommended to have 5-10% as a school balance, with alerts if this drops below 5%. This is a struggle for Primaries, and we have seen trusts receive financial notices to improve.
This is the same for maintained schools – would have conversations if balances are dropping below 5%. The Government are still making announcements about grants that impact budgets, so it is understandable that schools are being cautious. It’s a similar conversation about how much DSG reserve to retain.

In terms of the below 5% and above 10%, are these the same schools each year?

The larger balances do tend to be, but the less than 5% fluctuates a lot more. Plans are put in place and they move back up, but things always change and there’s another school dropping into this category.

CSF26/24
GROWTH FUND
· Please see presentation slides 29 to 31.


Action: Schools Forum members to contact Lucy Lambert if they would be interested in joining the growth fund sub-group, further details will be shared as soon as possible.
CSF27/24
FAIR FUNDING CONSULTATION
· Please see presentation slide 33. 

Action: Paul Hammond to collect a response to the Fair Funding Consultation from Schools Forum at the next meeting.

CSF28/24
AOB

Action: Rachael Sugars to share feedback from Local Government Association Peer Review at a future Schools Forum.

Minutes
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